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Before REAVLEY, BENAVIDES and PARKER, Circuit Judges.
PER CURIAM:*

Defendants Bob Odom and Dan Larkin appeal the denial of
their motion for summary judgment.  They are officers of the City
of Baton Rouge who arrested the plaintiff by authority of a duly
issued warrant.  The district court denied summary judgment on
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the ground that plaintiff had raised an issue that the officers
obtained the warrant by giving the magistrate false and
misleading information in violation of Franks v. Delaware, 98
S.Ct. 2674 (1978).  Because we find no evidence that the officers
intended to mislead the magistrate, or recklessly did so, we
sustain their appeal.

The affidavit for the warrant states the nature of the knife
attack upon the victim, the knife imprint on the carpet, and that
the guilty knowledge of Stevenson was revealed by his statements
to three separate individuals.

Plaintiff faults the officers for not informing the
magistrate that no fingerprints or other physical evidence at the
crime scene implicated the plaintiff, that plaintiff made
erroneous statements to his acquaintances about the precise
location of the knife wounds, and falsely stating that the
details of the crime had not been released and were known only to
the guilty party.  It was Detective Odom who signed the arrest
warrant affidavit, and no reason is given for charging Detective
Larkin with culpability.  Nor do we see the justification for
charging that Odom withheld evidence that tainted the
magistrate’s decision to issue the warrant.  After the
preliminary examination the judge decided that probable cause was
lacking to hold Stevenson, because testimony of witnesses at the
hearing did not fit the conclusion that Stevenson’s information
about the crime was confined to the officers and the guilty
person.  With the benefit of further testimony and hindsight,
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that was the finding of the court.  Defendant Odom may have been
mistaken, but no evidence suggests that he was without reason to
state what he did when he signed the affidavit or was guilty of
anything more than a mistake about the information available to
Stevenson.

The order of the district court denying summary judgment is
reversed and judgment is rendered dismissing the action against
Ben Odom and Dan Larkin.

REVERSED AND RENDERED.


